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The Chugach Board of Directors 
named Arthur Miller as Chief 
Executive Officer on July 29. 
Miller has been with Chugach for 
32 years, most recently serving 
as Acting CEO. He replaces Lee 
Thibert, who retired in April.

“Arthur is the right person at the 
right time to lead Chugach,” said 
Board Chair Bettina Chastain. 
“He brings a tremendous amount 
of experience and knowledge, 
and has the steady hand and 
vision to continue to advance 
Chugach as a leader in the 
Railbelt.”

“I am honored to serve as CEO 
of Chugach and appreciate the 
board’s trust in naming me CEO,” 

said Miller. “The future is full of 
opportunity in the electric utility 
industry, and I’m excited to work 
with our talented workforce to 
keep the organization moving 
forward.”

In his more than three decades 
at Chugach, Miller has had 

several key positions including Sr. 
Vice President, Regulatory and 
External Affairs; Vice President, 
Regulatory and External Affairs;  
Executive Manager, Regulatory 
and External Affairs; Director, 
Regulatory Affairs and Pricing; 
and manager and analyst 
positions. He has extensive 
experience in the electric utility 
industry and played a crucial 
role in the recent acquisition 
of Municipal Light & Power by 
Chugach. 

Miller has an M.S. in Economics 
from the University of Wyoming 
and a B.S. in Business from 
Colorado State University.

Board selects Arthur Miller as new Chugach CEO

Chugach members with good 
ideas for increasing engagement 
with the electric utility are 
encouraged to apply for the 
2023 Member Advisory Council 
(MAC). The MAC is outlined in 
the Chugach Bylaws as an ad 
hoc committee advising the board 
of directors on issues impacting 
the member-owned cooperative. 

The 2022 MAC is made up of  
14 members from across a variety 
of fields whose meeting topics 
this year included increasing 
turnout for the annual election, 
how Chugach can be a part of 
the renewable energy future, and 
suggestions for improving the 
annual meeting. {141030326}

Applications, available on the 

chugachelectric.com Board 
of Directors page, are due by 
the close of business on Sept. 
29, 2022. For applications or 
questions, please email: julie_
hasquet@chugachelectric.com.

Volunteers needed for Member Advisory Council 

Chugach Board Chair Bettina Chastain and 
new CEO Arthur Miller
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Member number hide-n-seek
Find your member number in 

{brackets} in the Outlet and get 

a $100 credit on your electric bill. 

Call Chugach at 907- 563-7366 to 

claim your prize.  

Green CornerGreen Corner
          Reducing our carbon footprint

Turn off kitchen, bath, and 
other exhaust fans within 
20 minutes after you’re 
done cooking or bathing.
When replacing exhaust 
fans, consider installing 
high-efficiency, low-noise 
models.

Source: Energy.gov

From Engineering to Operations to 
Member Services, all of Chugach’s 
roughly 460 employees live and 
work in Alaska.

Each month we will introduce you 
to one of our employees who work 
every day to provide safe, reliable 
power to our members.

Electricity and crunching numbers run in 
the family for Carlo, whose father worked 
in accounting for the electric cooperative 
in Kodiak. Carlo enjoys learning from the 
accounting team on challenging projects 
where accuracy is a must.

Name: Carlo Medina
Position: General Accountant
Time at Chugach: 4 months

Chugach joined members of IBEW Local 1547 and 
other dignitaries for the ribbon cutting in June of a 
new electric vehicle (EV) charging station at the 
union’s Denali Street office. 

The charging station is the latest addition to the 
utility’s EV charging station incentive program 
designed to help promote the use of electric vehicles 
and build an EV charging corridor in the Railbelt. 
The incentive program offers members bill credits 
ranging from $200 to $5,000 to help defer costs of 
installing an EV charging station. 

The IBEW has also incorporated the Electric Vehicle 
Infrastructure Training Program into its curriculum 
which trains electricians in how to work on EV 
infrastructure. 

IBEW joins EV charging network 

In the community
Joining forces with the YWCA in July, Chugach staff taught 
students about the electric utility industry as part of the YWCA 
Alaska Energy Camp. The group, who learned about energy 
efficiency, careers, and safety, got an inside look of the Sullivan 
Power Plant. We love connecting with young Alaskans and 
helping build future leaders.

YWCA Energy Camp


